Que Pasa News from Fondo Quieque April, 1998

Annual FQ Meeting and Picnic

This popular event will take place this year on Sunday, June 2, from 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at Tom and Sue Gittins' home in Falls Church,VA. The cost will be \$20.00 per person and kids under 12 are free. There will be a short business meeting before we eat.

This "fiesta" has had excellent attendance the last several years, and it is a good place to renew old acquaintances. Those out-of-towners wishing to attend should contact Tom Gittins at 703-532-1692. Tom is very knowledgable about hotel accommodations.

There are currently six vacancies for the Board, and six candidates have expressed an interest in becoming members or renewing their incumbencies. The incumbents are Minor Anderson, Karen Clough, Kristin Fiske and Tom Gittins. New Board candidates are Marda Mayo and John Evans Nominations are encouraged. Call Karen Clough at 301-424-5851, FAX 301-424-0332, or write to her at 3 Lee Court, Rockville, MD 20850

NOTE:

FQ's new mailing address:

FONDO QUISQUEYA P.O. Box 6628 Falls Church, VA 22040-6628

DR Reunion 1997 Santo Domingo!

Mark your calendars now for the grand reunion to celebrate 35 years of Peace Corps in the Dominican Republic. The dates are February 14-17. 1997. We have made arrangements with the Sheraton, Santo Domingo, which will provide single or double rooms for \$70.00 a night, a rate which includes a full American breakfast each day, a welcome cocktall drink and other perks. This is a very good deal! Transportation arrangements are on your own. Check your local newspaper travel sections for current rates to Santo Domingo. If you are fortunate enough to be able to organize six buddies into the same arrival and departure. you may qualify for group rates.

Remember how cold
February can be and how
nice a winter get away will
feel. Start saving now.
Think of the friends you
haven't seen for a few or
many years. Now is the
time to start the blizzards of
postcards to encourage your
friends.

Should you need an address of someone in particular, drop a line to the FQ Board (note the new address), and we will do our best to provide you with the most current information we have.



Thank you

Lynda Edwards has given generously of her time and talent to the production of all FQ publications since FQ was chartered in 1987. She and husband, Dan will be moving to the West Coast.

The new editor is Karen Clough, and she needs articles and ideas from everyone.